
  
  

 

 

 

 

August 
2016 

City Offices   
2076 N 1200 E 
435-752-1310 

 

Hours:   
Mon.-Fri. 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
www.northlogancity.org 

North Park Police Dept. 
435-753-7600 

Animal Control  
435-753-7555 

North Park Court 
435-563-6923 

North Logan Fire Dept. 
435-755-5739 

North Logan Library 
435-755-7169 

The Best Place to Call Home 

GARBAGE PICK UP 
Green Canyon Area is Wednesday  

East of 1600 E & South of 1900 N; 
 

All other areas are  
Thursday.  

 

 

Cans out by 7:00 am 
 
 

BLUE RECYCLE 
Green Canyon area is the  

10th & 24th;  
all other areas are the  

11th & 25th.   

Community 
Newsletter 

 Calendar of Events 
3- City Council - 6:30 pm. 
4 - Planning Commission  - 6:30 pm  
5 - Youth Flag Football Regist. Ends 
5 – Meet & Greet Judy Young 7pm 
6 - Get Movin’  starts at 9:30am  
8 - Seniors’ Luncheon - 11:15 am  
8 - Friends of the Library - 6:00 pm  
8 - Library Board - 3:30 pm 
17 - City Council - 6:30 pm 
18 - Planning Commission 6:30 pm 
19 - Mariachi Party TBA  
 

City Council & Planning  
Commission meet at the North Logan 
Library at 475 East 2500 North. Agen-
das are posted at the City Office, 
online, or at http://www.utah.gov/pmn/
index.html.  

What’s Happening in City Council? 

 The City Council meets on the first and third Wednesdays of each month.  
August's meetings will therefore be on August 3rd and 17th.  The City Council 
meetings start at 6:30 pm and are held in the meeting room at the North Logan 
Library.  

 During the first meeting in August, the Council will conduct a public hear-
ing to receive public input on proposed changes to the city's property tax alloca-
tion and misc. other changes to the FY2017 municipal budget.  Being proposed 
is to reduce the dedicated library tax and increase the general purpose tax such 
that the result is not net increase in property taxes.  Following the hearing the 
council may consider a resolution adopting the official municipal budget includ-
ing any updated changes as needed.      

 The council will also continue to consider a proposed rezone of 4.3 acres 
of land from R-1-12 Residential zoning to MR-8 (Mixed Residential 8). The 
property in question surrounds the existing Pioneer Valley Lodge which is part 
of the North Logan Retirement Residence Subdivision located at approximately 
400 East and 2400 North.  The Council previously considered a request to re-
zone this same property, but rezoning it to MXG, (Mixed Use General).  The 
Council will also continue to discuss other possible changes to plans for the city 
center area including minor changes to the City Center development ordinance.   

 Other issues which may be considered in August include 1) a development 
agreement for the Ashley Court Subdivision, a subdivision of 5.18 acres into 12 
lots on the east side of a new 600 East and between about 2600 and 2700 North; 
2) proposed changes to the municipal code relating to methods to ensure subdi-
vision infrastructure improvements are completed; and 3) some issues related to 
engineering for regional storm water control. 

 The official council agendas as they are posted at the city office and on the 
State of Utah Public Notice Website at http://www.utah.gov/pmn/index.html.  
The Herald Journal is given a copy of the official agenda as well and they nor-
mally print it in the newspaper a day or two before the meeting. 

North Logan City has lost one of its finest citizens and public 
servants with the passing of Bruce Jorgensen. Bruce has served 
as our City Attorney, and as the attorney for many other cities in 
Cache and Box Elder Counties for years, basically his whole 
career as an attorney for Olsen & Hoggan. Virtually everything 
you see in North Logan City has had Bruce's touch on it, as he 
had helped us develop our city laws, regulations, ordinances, 

construction standards, master plans - and the list goes on. A city attorney has 
to be knowledgeable in land-use laws, water rights, state and federal personnel 
regulations, city finance, as well as civil and criminal law. Bruce was known 
throughout the state for his expertise in municipal law and was often called up-
on by other attorneys for counsel and advice. He will be dearly missed as a 
neighbor, friend, and church leader in the City as well as missing his impact on 
the City in his professional capacity. Personally I was so glad to have him as 
good friend and family member as well as someone to call on in my capacity 
with the city. We will miss his big smile and his interest in the lives of those 
around him. We send our love and sympathy to Risa and her dear family as they 
press forward.                       -Jeff Jorgensen 
             City Administrator  
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There will be a private fireworks show at 
USU  Research Foundation Campus on  
August 10th at 9:45 pm. 
Please plan accordingly to 
keep your animals indoors. 

Seniors’ Luncheon 
With the closing of the Golden Corral, we had to make 
some changes in the North Logan Senior Citizens' 
monthly luncheon. The luncheons have changed to the 
Chuck-A-Rama Restaurant in Logan. We will hold our 
monthly luncheon at 11:15am on August 8th, at Chuck-O
-Rama, 138 South Main in Logan. The cost is now $5.00 
per person and all North Logan senior citizens are invit-
ed to attend. North Logan City Parks and Recreation will 
continue to subsidize the luncheon as they have in the 
past, but this subsidy is only for North Logan 
City residents. You can prove your residen-
cy by showing a North Logan Library card, a 
driver's license with a North Logan address, 
or a piece of mail such as your utility bill ad-
dressed to you in North Logan. Please hon-
or the City's stipulation that the subsidy is only for bona-
fide North Logan residents. Non-North Logan Residents 
can join with us but they will pay the full price at the 
cashier at the restaurant. Please RSVP to Regene Is-
raelsen-752-7223, Lila Eddington-753-0203, Karen Kel-
ler-752-2027, or Alva Johnson-753-3070 by 5:00 pm, 
Friday, August 5th.  

WELCOME  
   NEW  
BUSINESSES! 

 Streets Department 

Benefits of On-site Use of Storm Water 
 

  On-site retention, or detention of storm water is intend-
ed to increase the infiltration, retention of storm water, 
resulting in an overall reduction in the volume of water 
leaving a property. Controlling and reducing the amount 
of runoff from a site can reduce the risk of flooding as 
well as reduce the size and extent of drainage infrastruc-
ture. The use of vegetation in sustainable storm water 
management practices provides substantial benefits for 
water quality and quantity. Vegetation intercepts rainfall, 
reducing the erosivity of raindrops. Vegetation increases 
surface friction, slowing runoff and promoting settling of 
suspended solids. Root systems increase pore space and 
promote infiltration of storm water, and the roots them-
selves help to anchor soil, protecting against rill and gully 
formation from concentrated flows. Vegetation can also 
help to remove pollutants from storm water through bio-
logical uptake of nutrients.  

*U&I RV        *Konie’s Kids 
*LimnoVision 
*LJP Creative Design 
*Benjamin James Incorporated 
*Anderson Racing Adventures LLC 

I had the opportunity to visit with a local 
famer the other day.   As we ended our con-
versation he asked if there was anything I 
could do to help in eliminating a reoccur-
ring traffic safety problem.  This is my at-
tempt in bringing an awareness so that we 

might better handle the situations when we confront 
them.  From time to time as we are out travelling in the 
valley we come across farm implement machinery on 
the roadway.    It is often wide, taking up more than on 
lane, and travelling at a slower speed.  When you find 
yourself behind such equipment might I suggest some 
steps to improve safety for everyone. 

 1. If you notice farm machinery on the road way 
up ahead that is traveling at a slower speed then 
try to turn off and take a different route to 
avoid having to pass into oncoming traffic. 

2. Be patient, wait for a safe gap in oncoming traf-
fic to make your move around the equipment. 

3. Use your turn signals to communicate that you 
are moving out and around the equipment. 

4. Watch for signs that the equipment may be going 
to make a turn, like slowing or hand signals by 
the operator. 

 
We are fortunate to live in communities that still have 
the open space provided by agriculture.  Please be pa-
tient and safety conscious as you come upon farm 
equipment on the roadways.    
             Chief K. Hawkes 

A huge thank you to all scouts, wards, 
church groups, Youth City Council, 
North Logan Royalty, and any indi-

viduals who participated in this 
year’s Pioneer Day festivities, includ-
ing the parade, Pioneers and Patriots 
Program, and Charity Barbeque. A 

great time was had by all! 

NOTICE: We are implementing phase 2 - the yellow level - 
Moderate drought, from our Water Shortage Management 
Policies and Procedures Plan. 

Reduction 
Strategies 

Public Education and Encouragement: 
 Water users must cut back exterior watering 

by 15% (ie. users shall water no more than 
three days per week). 

 Commercial, Industrial, and Research Build-
ings cut back by 15% on all water usage 
(both inside/outside usage). 

 No washing of cars using culinary water at a 
home/residence. 

 No spraying sidewalks, driveways..etc. with 
a hose. 

 No excessive or wasteful watering. 
 City’s splash pad will be reduced to 6 hours/

day. 
 

The City may also monitor water usage through 
real time water meter reports. If a resident, 
commercial, industrial, or research related wa-
ter user is using excessive amounts of culinary 
water they will be subject to the Enforcement 
standards. 

Target Water Use Reduction: A city wide reduction of 
water usage of 15-20%. 



  
  

 

 

 

FLAG  FOOTBALL 

1st - 7th grade 

Register at www.northloganrec.org 

until August 5th! 

Games start the first week of  

September and will run  

for 6-7 weeks. 

$40 Fee  

YOUTH VOLLEYBALL 

3rd - 8th grade 

Registration until August 14th  

at www.smithfieldcity.org Attention All Open Market Lovers! 
Until Aug. 17th the Market will be at the library every  
Saturday from 9am - 11am. Starting Wednesday, August 
17th, The city of North Logan City is opening “The North 
Logan Market at Elk Ridge Park” commencing at 5 pm and 
closing at dusk at the north end of the park. 
 
All vendors that attend The 25th Street Market will be in at-
tendance plus some new and exciting vendors. 
 
This market will add a festive atmosphere to the already ex-
citing sporting events held during the same time slot. 
 
Come join us at Elk Ridge Park every Wednesday at 5 
pm until dusk for  all your  fresh baked items, farm fresh 
produce, homemade hygienic needs as well as handcrafted 
items, great eateries and entertainment.   
 
It will be fun for all your friends and family. 
 
For more information, go to the Market website:   
www.northloganmarket.com 

5th Annual Day of Service 
North Logan will be hosting the 5th annual 
day of Service on Sept. 17th. Local  
neighborhoods, church groups, scout troops, 
families and others are encouraged to  
participate in service projects on behalf of 
their neighbors.  
 
There will be several city-wide service  
projects in our public parks, trails, and  
facilities. The city will be able to provide 
resources for a large number of projects 
throughout the City. Then join us at Noon for 
lunch at the North Pavilion at Elk Ridge 
Park. 
 
For more information please visit  
www.northlogancity.org, or  
contact Alan Luce at 435-752-1310  
email at Alan@northlogancity.org 

Volunteers Wanted!  
Do you Sing? Do you play an instrument?  
 
Do you do magic? Are you a handyman? Like to carve  
 
pumpkins? 
 

Volunteers at the North Logan Pumpkin walk!  
 
Contact lynntoone@comcast.net for more information. 
 
Want to create a scene?  
Go to www.pumkinwalk.com for more information. 

100-MILLER CLUB 
Do you run this town? It is not too 
late to  
become a 100-miller and run the 
town. 
 
Run or walk 100 miles before October 
to receive a free T-shirt and bragging 
rights of running the town. 
 
Other exercises can count towards 
your miles too! 
 
Check out www.northlogancity.org 
for details or contact Lynda at north-
loganrec@gmail.com 

To stay up to date on the latest North Logan Parks &  

Recreation Events. 

North  
Logan  
Recreation 
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We hope everyone is enjoying this last month of summer. We've 
had such a fun time "Exercising our Minds" with you. Thanks again 
to everyone who partied with us at the Summer Reading Program 
Closing Social & Best of Cache Valley Festival! 
 We've been keeping the UPS drivers busy, so come in and 
check out all the great the new books (and audiobooks, and movies) 
for kids, teens, and adults. If there's some fabulous thing that we 
don't have yet, you can always submit a purchase request.  
Here are a few of this month's activities to put on your calendars:  
--Movie Nights on Mondays at 6:30 p.m. 
--Toddler Times on Tuesdays and Fridays at 10:10 a.m. & Pre-
school Story Times at 11:00 a.m. 
--The Adult Book Group meets Thursday, August 11th at 9:00 a.m. 
--Teen Nights on Thursdays at 7:00 p.m. 
--The 25th Street Farmers Market is Saturdays from 9--1. We have 
Maker activities set up every week in the Kid Zone. 
You can follow us on Facebook for updates on all the great things 
happening at the library! 

North Logan Library news 

North Logan City Youth Council 
 
     *North Logan has had an amazing summer full of fun things to do! There were so many great activities 
to celebrate Pioneer Day on the 25th. The parade was a success, and our youth council was able to par-
ticipate. We were also able to help with games at the park and the program afterwards, which is always 
lots of fun! Our youth council is looking forward to this upcoming year! 
     *Watch for members of our Youth Council helping at the North Park Police’s “Night Out Against Crime” 
on August 2nd from 6-8 pm. We hope you will come have fun and support our local police department.  
     *If you are will be in grades 9-12 and want to join our Youth Council, please pick up an application from 
the city office or talk to one of the advisors. 
 

Stormwater Concern:  
 

We are asking the residents of 
North Logan to please note place 
piles of topsoil, mulch, wood-
chips, gravel, dirt, tree limbs, or 
landscaping materials of any kind 
in the curb or roadway. A portion 
of those piles of material usually 
ends up in our inlet boxes, 
stormwater pipes, and canals, 
which may cause future flooding 
concerns and could potentially 
contaminate our surface water/
ground water. 

Road & Water Construction: 

During August and September 
please refer to North Logan City 
website for construction and road 
closure details:  

 
Northlogancity.org  


